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N.C. Carter
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Victoria, B.C. V8P 3TH 87/12/03
Dear Nick,

I'd 1like to thank you for allowing me to wvisit the
Chappelle property this fall. I saw a lot of interesting geology
and mineralization, and was very favourably impressed by your
exploration success thus far. It is clear that there is a great
deal more economic potential in the old Baker mine area than was
recognized by the previous operators.

I recently had the opportunity to organize the new
acquisitions to my Toodoggone sample collection. The material
from the Chappelle property appears to be suitable for a wvariety
0of research technigques and potential exploration applications.
As I mentioned to you while in the field, I would be interested
in conducting research on your property. I could focus on any
guestions or problem areas which you might suggest regarding the
local geoclogy and mineralization, or specific exploration-
oriented research approaches. McGill has a complete range of
state-of-the-art analytical and technical facilities. I can
offer such research services on an "at cost" basis which is far
less than commercial rates, and combine these services with
interpretations which have the benefit of many years of
Toodoggone research and exploration experience.

Should you not wish to directly participate in research
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You asked me to look at a sample (M87-26, 494 ftt}) which
contained a soft, pale green mineral thought to be sericite. The
presence of ‘"sericite" was confirmed by two X-ray diffraction
determinations. One of the analyses yielded muscovite, and the
other muscovite with a minor illitic component. The general term
"sericite" is certainly applicable to this type of material.
Most of the sample is composed of quartz and pyrite, and calcite
occurs along fractures.

I hope that you had a successful conclusion to your B.C.

field season, and thanks again for your hospitality 1in the

Toodoggone. Please contact me at any time should you wish to
discuss a research proposal. My phone number at McGill is (514)
. 398-4883.

Yours truly,

iC\N

Jim Clark

cc. W. Clancey
Multinational Resources Inc.



